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We support the proposal for regulations that provide exceptions to the rule in s 45(3) of the 

ISA 2022 requiring a majority of a society’s committee to be members of the society and/or 

representatives of body corporate members of the society.   

The rule in s 45(3) does not appear to be consistent with the principle set out in s 3(d)(iii) of 

the ISA 2022 that societies are private bodies that should be self-governing in accordance 

with their constitutions, any bylaws, and their own tikanga, kawa, culture and practice and 

should be free from inappropriate Government interference.   

The rule also is also not aligned to the purpose of the ISA 2022 set out in s 3(b), to provide a 

legislative framework that promotes high-quality governance of societies. 

Regulations providing exceptions to the rule in s 45(3) should, to the extent practicable, give 
effect to the above principle and purpose in relation to societies’ self-determination of the 
appropriate composition of their committees. This should take into account and balance the 
further principles recognised under s 3(d) of the ISA 2022 relating to societies’ members 
having the primary responsibility to hold societies to account and societies operating in a 
manner that promotes the trust and confidence of their members.  
 
We agree that as an absolute minimum however, s 45(3) of the ISA 2022 would not apply to 
both sport/recreation societies and larger societies, as suggested in the consultation 
document but with some modifications as outlined below:   

 
a. Sport/recreation societies:  Reference to the Sport and Recreation Act 2002 is not 

helpful.  For the most part, this Act has been repealed and does not define physical 
recreation and sport or sport and recreation organisations. 
Therefore, the regulations should cover any society that is a national, regional or 
district organisation or agency for sport and/or recreation – including any society 
responsible for one or more sports or codes for New Zealand as a whole or for any 
region or district (however described) of New Zealand, and any society that is an 
umbrella organisation or agency for sport and/or recreation in New Zealand.   

 
This would cover not only the national and regional sports organisations for various 
sports/codes that are commonly referred to as NSOs and RSOs but also district or 
similar sport and/or recreation organisations and umbrella or pan-sport organisations, 
such as ourselves, the New Zealand Olympic Committee and also the Paralympics New 
Zealand. 

 
b. Societies that are not small:  The regulations should cover any society of sufficient size 

to indicate that its members could reasonably determine that it would be appropriate 
to have a committee with a majority of ‘independent’ officers elected or appointed in 
accordance with the society’s constitution, instead of having a majority of 
members/member representatives. 

 
The consultation document suggests very high size thresholds ($1.1m or $3m of annual 
operating expenses) based on thresholds for requiring registered charities and 
societies’ accounts to be audited that have no direct relevance to a society’s 
determination of the appropriate composition of its committee.  A much lower 
threshold should instead be adopted – for example, the regulations could cover any 
society that is not a “small society” for the purposes of subpart 7 of Part 3 of the ISA 












